
 

 

 

 

 

                                                     

                              

 

  

    
                                                                                                          
 

  

  

 

                                     COMMUNICATION ON ENGAGEMENT 

 

 

Date: 07/05/2018 

 

H.E. António Guterres 

Secretary-General 

United Nations 

New York, NY 10017 

USA 

 

Dear Mr. Secretary General, 
 
I am pleased to confirm that the Non Governmental Organization Save the Climat is keeping 
supporting the United Nations Global Compact and is renewing the participant’s ongoing 
commitment to the initiative and its ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to 
human rights, labour, environment and anticorruption. 
 
With regards to the practical actions that the organization has taken to support the Global Compact 
principles and to engage with the initiative, these activities below have been performed: 
 

1. The organizations engaged with Global Compact Network-RDC by participating to these 
meetings nationally:  

 
- On 7 September 2017, at Kinshasa, the UN Global Compact Network-RDC Launching  
 
- On 13 November 2017, Matinée d’échange sur l’adhésion au réseau local de la RDC. 
 
- On 20 December 2017, UN Global Compact Network-RDC Meeting host by the Netherlands 

Embassy in DRC 
 
 
2. The Orgaization is working and has joined the Team of United Nations Sustainable 

Development since 2016 to support the well implementation of the Agenda 2030 of 
SDGs: 
 
- Has strongly participated to the 4Th African Regional Forum on Sustainable 

Development, held on 2017 at Addis Ababa and at Dakar, Senegal, from 2-4 May 
2018 ( with the Economic and Socia Council of United Nations and United Nations 
Economic Commission for Africa). 

 



 

 

- Is actually engaged Nationally and regionaly on the well preparation and 
participations of NGOs to the High Level Political Forum which will be held at New 
York, from 9-19 July 2018  

 
3. The Organization is working together with one of her partner EBAFOSA (Ecosystems 

Based Adaptation for Food Security) since 2015 and is ongoing until today, and is 
hosting its DRC national Branch, by this initiative; it is engaging many of DRC 
companies and others Civil Societies to respect principles of Environment and 
ecosystems protections for Food Security.  
 

4. The Organization is working to support Human Rights principles in the DRC, by 
implementing one CRF-Civicus Project, since 15 December 2017(Ongoing), on the 
Defense of the Expression Freedoms of Assembly and Association in Democratic 
Republic of Congo. 

 
5. The Organization has implemented the Project in collaboration with the United Nations 

Development Program (UNDP) and its Small Grant program in Democratic Republic of 
Congo, in order to make awareness and visibility on the work of United Nations 
Reducing Emissions from Deforestation and Forest Degradation (UN REDD),with its 
Community Based of REDD+ program (CBR+).From January 2016 to 31 December 
2017, in order to contribute to the principle of the Environment Protection. 

 
6. On 2016: The Organization has participated as a “Digital Advocate Team” to well 

prepare the World Humanitarian Summit which was held from 23-24 May 2016, at 
Istanbul, Turkey. In the principle of Human Rights.  

 
 
We renew again the participant’s ongoing commitment to the initiative and its ten 
principles of the UN Global Compact, and ensure to do our best to get more 
achievements to the future.  
 
 
 
Sincerely Yours, 
 
Bernard Lutete Di Lutete 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
 
 


